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Hooksett School Board Interim Opening 

The School Board intends to interview candidates and appoint an interim Board Member at its June 18 

meeting, following a resignation by Vanessa Gelinas.  We thank Ms. Gelinas for her service to the district 

since August 2023.  Given the late date, interested candidates are asked to submit a letter of interest 

and resume to the School Board electronically by 5:00p Monday, June 17, via email to hsb@sau15.net. 

 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

HOOKSETT SCHOOL DISTRICT 

HOOKSETT SCHOOL BOARD VACANCY 

 

Due to the resignation of a School Board Member, a vacancy exists on the Hooksett School 

Board. In accordance with New Hampshire State Statutes, the Hooksett School Board will 

appoint a replacement to serve until the March 2025 School District election. Any Hooksett 

resident who is a registered voter and not an employee of the school district is eligible. If you 

would like to be considered for this position, please submit a letter of interest and resume to: 

 

Wayne Goertel 

Hooksett School Board Chair 

SAU #15 

90 Farmer Road 

Hooksett, NH 03106 

 

Or (preferred) electronically to the Hooksett School Board via email to hsb@sau15.net. 

 

All postal letters must be received at the SAU #15 office with a postmark dated no later than 

June 15, 2024; emails must be received by 5:00p June 17. 

 

Hooksett School District Treasurer Interim Opening 

There were no candidates for Treasurer on our March 2024 ballot, so the Hooksett School District is in 

urgent need of residents interested in serving the school district in this capacity.  Bank reconciliations 

are the main function of the school district Treasurer, and it would be ideal for candidates to have a 

background in accounting or financ.  The position does offer a stipend.  Interested candidates are asked 

to submit a letter of interest and resume to Kristen Kotrlik, Hooksett School District Clerk, at 

kkotrlik@sau15.net. 

 

Treasurer duties: 

1. Signs all checks released by the district - this is done electronically 

2. Reconcile the checking account on a monthly basis - to be completed by the 15th of the 

following month 
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The mission of the Hooksett School District is to develop a community of learners who are intellectually 
curious, resourceful, and respectful of self and others. Academic achievement, through constantly 
improving standards, is the District’s highest priority. 

3. Keep track of checking account cash balance as they will need to reply to emails 

(typically bi-weekly) from Payroll and Accounts Payable to verify there are enough funds 

in the checking account to cover the checks being processed 

 

Historically, this person has also been the SAU15 Treasurer and performs the same duties for the SAU as 

for the Hooksett School District. 

 

Additional detail can be found in NH State Law: NH RSA Section 197:23-a - Treasurer's Duties 

 

Hooksett PTA Color Run  

The Hooksett Parent Teacher Association held its Color Run on Sunday, June 9th.  This event is the largest 

fund raiser of the year for Hooksett PTA, helping them sponsor many activities and services which 

benefit the Hooksett School District.  Rain that day concluded just before the start of the race, which 

was three laps around David 

R. Cawley Middle School on 

its cross-country trails and 

fields with many chances to 

get sprayed with colorful 

powder.  Dozens of 

community volunteers, 

including some HSD staff, 

helped the PTA hold this 

event.  It was a fun day, and 

we appreciate everyone who 

volunteered or participated 

to support the school district. 

 

Have a good summer! 

You can find the School Board online at: 

https://hooksettschoolboard.sau15.net 

https://facebook.com/hooksett.school.board/ 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 
Wayne Goertel 

Hooksett School Board Chair 

Unused colors are thrown in the air for the finale after the race.  Hold your breath! 
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